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Date: Monday 29th March 2021
Dear FOI Applicant,  
Thank you for your freedom of information request received in this office on 24th February 2021 in which you asked:
1. What is the criteria for having access to the violence reduction fund?
2. What help does the VRU give to small organisations without the experience of applying for funds?

3. Does VRU give funding to organisations that have or had considerable funding from elsewhere?

4. What checks do the VRU make on organisations and charities that are operating in the area to make sure that they deliver outcomes.?

5. What checks to the VRU make to make sure there is no political bias, and that organisations or individuals with connections to politicians do not have an unfair advantage? (due to the current interest in the media about the awarding of contracts in a closed network. ie PPE)

6. I have heard in the community that the VRU has had meetings with organisations and individuals for some time, and decisions have been made around George Street Park, and a possible building being constructed, and certain individuals and groups are already trying to take control. Is any of this true, and why weren't residents who live next to George Street park consulted, and why is it the usual suspects aligned with the local Cllr who are the ones who are given access to funding and control over these projects? We have had a considerable amount of funding in Lozells in the past. For example SRB6, Aston pride all brought millions into Lozells and recently People's Health Lottery gave over £300k to an organisation in Lozells, and very little has been delivered for the people of Lozells. This is a problem that has gone on for decades. Isn't it about time that the people of Lozells are part of the decision process of what goes in our community, and we are allowed an active participation, and not just a select few orgs and individuals. The residents of Lozells deserve guarantees that we will all be consulted on all decisions made by the Violence Reduction Unit.

In response to your request, I can confirm as follows: 
1. The Home Office sets a number of conditions around the Violence Reduction Unit (VRU) grant, the majority of which must be delivered through having a central VRU team.  The Home Office mandates that at least 20% of the grant is made available for violence reduction interventions. This includes regional interventions as well as work with specific communities or cohorts. 
The VRU is also used by other Government departments to anchor short notice funding into the region. These additional grants may well have further criteria linked to their purpose. We will always make these additional criteria clear when we open funding rounds.  
In general, in order to be successful in applying for any funding opportunities which open up through the VRU: 

· There needs to be clear direct deliverables which are focused on preventing or reducing violence. This would be tested at application/Expression of Interest stage via production of a clear delivery plan with milestones. 
· Providers need to be registered charities/CIC’s or companies and to be delivering services within the West Midlands. 
· Consideration of evidencing impact and performance is key.  

· Providers must also be able to demonstrate value for money and a consideration of sustainability of provision. 
2. We provide training and support around bid writing. Community Navigators can provide tailored one to one support to small organisations. 
We are launching a new online portal in coming months which will make getting data about violence and violence risk factors more accessible for all. This is often a key part of bid development that smaller providers struggle with. 
Our stakeholder networks support new partnerships to develop, providing opportunities to work alongside other local organisations.
We deliver a range of capacity building support to potential, new and existing providers to ensure they are kept up to date about developing evidence base, good practice and emerging needs/priorities. 

3. There is no restriction on organisations who have received funding from elsewhere also applying to the VRU for funding, as long as this is not duplicate funding. All applications are assessed on merit and in the context of the specific issue/challenge/service they are seeking to provide.
Our funding has a clear remit as set out in our grant agreement with the Home Office; that is to reduce and prevent serious violence. Where organisations have been funded externally there is an expectation that providers set out opportunities for match-funding and alignment of priorities. 

4. We have a robust performance framework and monitoring system which requires providers to submit evidence-based feedback on a quarterly basis. This is then reviewed by project leads and collectively reviewed via internal governance groups within the VRU. Finally, it is then sent to the Home Office for quarterly review. All of these processes may lead to further scrutiny. 

Inevitably, there are some projects in this space that will hit challenges in delivery. We work closely with providers at the earliest opportunity to help overcome barriers to impact. At a local level, the steering groups and navigators are often the first space to explore this. 

A number of the pilot projects are also subject to independent academic evaluation.

5. All applications/expressions of interest received from organisations are judged by a multi-disciplinary panel and assessed on merit based on the criteria set out in Q1 and the conditions of the fund being allocated.  There are no routes to accessing the VRU funding that can bypass these channels. 

6. The George’s Park Forum is led by community organisations and residents who live in and around the George’s Park Area. The VRU were invited to a meeting around these issues along with representatives from the council and neighbourhood police. The VRU is not currently funding any activity related to this forum. 

The VRU prioritises working alongside the community in decision making, and this is the priority as we move forward over the next few months out of restrictions that have made face to face work locally very difficult throughout the pandemic.
Freedom of Information Right of Appeal 

Any person who has requested information from the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner (OPCC) and is unhappy with the way their request for information has been handled can request a review of their case. 
A request for review must be made in writing by letter or email.   You should include the reference number of your request if you have it, and outline why you are requesting the review to: 

Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner 

Lloyd House 

Birmingham 

B4 6NQ 

Telephone: 0121 626 6060 

Email: west-midlands.pnn.police.uk

All requests for review will be recorded. Receipt of a request for internal review will be acknowledged and the appellant informed of an estimated date for determining the outcome. The OPCC will attempt to respond to internal reviews as soon as practicable and in any case within two months. 

All investigations will be undertaken by someone not involved in the original response. 

The result of any internal review will be communicated to the appellant outlining the decisions taken. 

If you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your request or complaint, you have a right to appeal to the Information Commissioner at: 

The Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow 

Cheshire 

SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45 

Website: www.ico.gov.uk 

There is no charge for making a request for internal review or appeal to the Information Commissioner.
Yours sincerely, 
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Jonathan Jardine

Chief Executive
	Lloyd House, Colmore Circus Queensway, Birmingham, B4 6NQ
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